    PALM LAKE HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION  
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

                                                   MEETING MINUTES

       MARCH 19, 2020

The meeting was called to order by President Ned Timmer at 7:03 p.m.  

Board members present: Ned Timmer, Meredith Fitzgerald, Fred Lenz, Marty Crosley and Mike Ketchum.
Homeowners present:  Scott Ziegler, JoLee Timmer and Rose Ann Ketchum
SECRETARY’S REPORT

Mike Ketchum presented for final approval the draft minutes from the February 17, 2020 board meeting.  Several edits were suggested in the course of the discussion and they will be incorporated in a final draft to be circulated to the board shortly for its acceptance with formal approval at the next board meeting.

Ketchum reported the legislation relating to the state regulation of Short-term Rentals he had been tracking during the current legislative session for the board had failed to pass.  The legislation would have greatly protected the ability of homeowner associations to regulate the presence of Short-term rentals. At present, our governing documents prohibit Short-term Rentals.
Ketchum also noted his attendance on March 6th at a seminar for Homeowner Association board members hosted by a local law firm. 

ARB REPORT

Marty Crosley reported he had satisfactorily addressed a concern that had been raised on recent street parking.  He also noted the dead tree at 8728 Crestgate Circle was scheduled to be removed according to the homeowner.  
OPERATIONS REPORT

Fred Lenz reported the tree removal project in the retention pond had been successfully completed.  Recently, considerable repair work was required for Palm Lake’s irrigation system.  It was discovered there had been a break in the main line which feeds all irrigation zones.  The repairs resulted in the irrigation system now operating normally although Lenz pointed out the sprinkler heads still needed cleaning.
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The planting of the crepe myrtles, which was to originally follow the tree removal, was postponed until more prices can be obtained.

Lenz reported Drainage Solutions, the vendor selected to undertake the scraping of the retention pond, visited the asses the work which will cost $7,252.  The work is expected to be completed by the end of March.

Greg Hatch continues to be willing to volunteer for pressure washing where needed.

Ned Timmer requested a sidewalk inspection be undertaken by Fred Lenz.

TREASURER’S REPORT

Joe Sikora all bills to date had been paid.  The pricing of transponders for Palm Lake residents was next discussed and its was agreed their price would be set at $37.50.

Sikora indicated the project to re-do the 2018-19 accounting was continuing but everything appeared to be reconciling.  Ned Timmer indicated the use of an outside accountant to assist would be held off until after tax season.

OLD BUSINESS
Ned Timmer reported that the members of the new Beautification Committee had recently held an organizational meeting and that JoLee Timmer agreed to Chair the committee.      

Jo Lee Timmer was recognized to comment on the Committee’s work thus far. She reported on the Committee’s initial observations and some potential areas, such as along the west wall on Palm Lake Dr. where beautification work to replace dead shrubs needed to be undertaken.  Four priority beautification projects have been initially identified and are underway:

· Re-positioning of the azaleas and lariopes in the Island bed (completed by Committee members and volunteers)
· Removal of dead shrubs and re-planting of the bed on the inside of the east gate with Indian Hawthornes (to be contracted out)
· Removal of dead shrubs and re-planting of the fountain flower bed and trimming of the in their desire improve (to be done by Committee members and volunteers) along with bed preparation and debris removal (contracted out)

· Removal of unsightly plants and re-planting of the guardhouse planter (completed by Committee members)  
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Mike Ketchum stated he felt it would be appropriate for the board to recognize the energy and commitment shown to date by the Beautification Committee and its volunteers in their desire as demonstrated by their hard work to improve our community.

Ned Timmer presented the Committee’s $12,500 budget and discussed its operational protocols.  Upon their completion, the Committee will have expended $685 on the aforementioned projects.  Concerns were registered on insuring oversight and accountability of the expenditures as well as requiring prior board prior approval.  Other views were expressed that while that may have been the practice in the past, well documented and often costly shortcomings in the oversight practices of past boards had resulted in many of the problems the Beautification Committee will be addressing.  After further discussion, a motion was offered, seconded and approved to authorize the expenditure of up to $3,500 for three months by the Beautification Committee with an understanding the Committee would have the ability to approach the board at a future date in 2020 for another board-authorized expenditure for beautification projects.
The Board additionally focused on the opportunity to seek an Orange County Neighborhood Beautification grant which allows for project with a total cost of up to $10,000 and requires a 50% match from the HOA.  Mike Ketchum had been asked by the Committee to get information on the protocols for seeking the grant and he provided several important details.  In order to be eligible this year, a grant application would have to be in to the county by May 30 or be postponed until the next window opens on October 1st.   The Beautification Committee, with this information in hand, will proceed with its assessment of beautification needs which most likely will result in a grant application being readied for October 1st. 
NEW BUSINESS

Ned Timmer announced the new Palm Lake ARB Committee composed of Chair Scott Ziegler, Ben Ellis and Ben Bozarth would meet next month.  Timmer indicated the ARB 

Committee would also serve as the Palm Lake Arbitration Committee for the purpose of reviewing a situation where a fine might be appropriate for an infraction. Such a committee is permitted under Florida law governing Homeowner Associations.  

Fred Lenz encouraged the ARB to consider as a priority the need for roof cleaning at certain residences. 
Timmer reported that all the recently approved amendments to the Palm Lake governing documents had been properly recorded with Orange County.

Timmer additionally noted that the recent invoice for Mike Kulich, who is budgeted to provide consulting services the board on HOA issues, had been paid.  Joe Sikora recommended that the contents of the advice or information such as Kulich or others provide to the HOA be placed in folders accessible on the website for the use of future 
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board members.  Ned Timmer indicated he did not feel that would be necessary as Kulich’s counsel or other information could, as an alternative, be easily accessed by an email review.
Timmer reported termites had been recently discovered in the guardhouse. To address the problem, he presented a proposal for an annual contract by Falcon who quoted $385 for the initial treatment and $175 for an annual contract.   Following discussion, the board approved the Falcon proposal.
Beautification Committee Chair JoLee Timmer added that she would be meeting with Falcon during their next treatment in May for sod and shrubs in Palm Lake to better understand the scope of their current Palm Lake contract.  She will report back to the board and it will then assess whether new bids might be necessary. 
In accordance with the provisions of Article III, Section 19 (b) of the PLHOA Bylaws, which grants the Board some latitude to enter into an Executive Session to discuss a pending enforcement matter, the Board agreed to enter into an Executive Session to initially discuss a compliance issue involving 8734 Crestgate Circle concerning the enforcement of Palm Lake Rules and Regulation, Number 4, relating to Rental Property in Palm Lake. 
As a result of the Executive Session, Ned Timmer will seek a meeting shortly to further discuss the matter with Mr. David Cohen of FLDC Holdings, LLC and Manager of the property at 8734 Crestgate Circle.   

The board meeting was adjourned at 10:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Mike Ketchum, Secretary

